
To know HIM  and to  make  HIM  known 

Service Times 
Sunday: 
Bible Study……………...9:45am 
Worship…………………10:45am 
 
LifeGroups 
Hannigan……………… .. 5:30pm 
Denham…………..….. .... 5:30pm 
Reynolds………......….. .. 6:00pm 
Morris…………….……… 5:00pm 
 

Wednesday: 

Bible Study………….....7-8:00pm 

Minister: 

Stephen Walker    304-925-7435 
                              stephen@kccofc.org 

Elders: 

Tom Hannigan       304-965-7435  
Chris Morris           304-344-1817 
Bill Reynolds          304-744-0012 
Joe Riley                304-346-4476 
 

Deacons: 

Matt Barber, Alex Derenburger, Paul Estep, 
Doug Hartley, Carson Henley, Herb Kinder 
Tom McNeely, Richard Wagner, and 
Pete Williams 

Weekly Newsletter of the Kanawha City Church of Christ 

5101 Chesterfield Avenue, SE 

Charleston, WV 25304 

(304) 925-7435 

kanawhacitychurch.org 

Help us save money  
on paper and postage… 
request this newsletter to 

be emailed to you!  
office@kccofc.org 

Thank You, Jacob! 

 Kids are back to school. Football season has begun. Days are getting shorter. All of this 
points to the inevitable… summer is officially over. It’s hard to believe that the summer has already 
come to an end. 
 It has been a very enjoyable few months for the youth at Kanawha City. They have had 
meaningful and enjoyable classes and devotionals. They have done service projects. They have 
gone on various trips together. They have spent so much time together getting to know one another 
and encouraging each other. They have formed bonds of friendship. What a great summer it has 
been for these kids! And what a great group of kids we have! 
 The sad part about summer coming to an end is that Jacob’s time serving as our youth  
intern has also come to an end. The youth have been extremely blessed to spend the summer with 
Jacob, getting to know him, and learning from him. We cannot thank Jacob enough for the work he 
has done with the whole congregation and especially with our kids! There are still some plans for 
Jacob to do some activities with our kids; and it is our prayer that opportunities will continue to arise 
for our kids to maintain their relationship with Jacob. We know that we have all been blessed by 
Jacob’s time with our congregation. 
 Thank you, Jacob, for all that you have done with the church at Kanawha City, with our 
youth, and with the work you will continue to do in God’s Kingdom! 
 Now… Jacob has lit a fire in our youth, let’s make sure that flame doesn’t become  
extinguished. We will continue to have activities planned for our youth. We will continue to provide 
quality learning experiences for our youth. We will continue to help them grow and mature spiritually. 
We will continue to encourage them to grow closer to God and to one another. 
 We are asking everyone to prayerfully consider how they might become more involved with 
our youth at Kanawha City. We need teachers. We need planners. We need organizers. We need 
hosts. We need prayers. If you feel that you can help to keep this ball rolling, please let someone in 
the leadership know what you can do to help. It will take a lot of hard work, but our youth and God’s 
Kingdom are worth it! 
 
“‘Let the children come to me; do not hinder them, for to 
such belongs the kingdom of God. Truly, I say to you,  
whoever does not receive the kingdom of God like a child 
shall not enter it.’ And he took them in his arms and 
blessed them, laying his hands on them.” Mark 10:14-16 
 
Love you all!  Stephen 

 



 Morning Assembly 
  

September 9, 2018 
 

Front Greeter:   Darlena Reynolds 
Usher:    Herb Kinder 
Worship Leader:  Carson Henley 
Opening Prayer:   Chris Morris 
Communion Preside:  Bob Midkiff 
 Serve East:     Tom Winnell 
                                 Matt Barber 
 Serve West:    Paul Cantrell 
                          Alex Derenburger 
Scripture Reading: Josh Rogers 
Closing Prayer: Nick Johnson 
Contribution Tally:     P & A Estep 
Sound Booth:    Pete Williams 
PowerPoint:    Tom Hannigan 
Nursery:     Lynn Himelrick 
  Assistant:  Alaina Morris 
 

 
 
  

  Sept 5  Sept 12 
Usher:           Tom McNeely Richard Wagner 

Prayer:                Nick Johnson Paul Estep 

Sound Booth: Paul Estep Tom McNeely 
 

   

Communion Preparation & Garments:   

Donna McNeely 

Sunday Morning Children’s Breakfast Prep: 

September: Jane Barber   
 

If you cannot serve as scheduled,  

please contact Tom McNeely at 304-346-5212. 
  

 

 
 
 

Attendance 
 Bible Class……………………………….…51 
 Worship…………………….……………….90 
 Wednesday………………………………...36 
 

Contribution...……..…………...…....$3,174.14 

Congregational Meeting - rescheduled, date TBA 
 

September 4 - Prayer Meeting, 6pm at the church 
building. Everyone is encouraged to attend. 
 

September 9 - Singing Class resumes at 9:45am 
on Sunday mornings. Everyone is welcome! 

 

September 25 - Book Club Meeting, 6pm at the 
Southridge Panera Bread. The book to read and 
discuss is The Guernsey Literary and Potato Peel 
Pie Society by Mary Ann Shaffer. Everyone is  
welcome! 

 

September 27 - Young At Heart Breakfast, 10am 
at Cracker Barrel. Please RSVP on the sign up 
sheet in the foyer or to Joe Riley. 
 
 
 
 
If you are looking for service opportunities in the 
church, here are a few: 

• Teachers are needed for our children's classes. 
Please consider helping, even if only for a 
month. If you can help, please contact Carson 
Henley. 

• Volunteers are needed for our Food For Friends 
program. Volunteers would help those from our 
congregation who are elderly, sick, or those 
who are not able to get out by sending in a food 
item once per month. If you are interested in 
helping, please contact Sue Riley, Donna 
McNeely, or Grace Wagner. 

• Children’s Breakfast Preparation - Volunteers 
are needed for October, November, and       
December to help in preparing and delivering 
breakfast to the children’s classes each Sunday 
morning. All breakfast items are in the kitchen 
pantry, all you have to do is bag items and   
deliver to the classrooms. If you are willing to 
help, please contact Grace Wagner. 

• Privileged To Serve - If you would like to help 
with Sunday morning worship services by   
serving as a front greeter, usher, serving     
communion, helping in the sound booth, helping 
prepare communion, or helping in the nursery, 
please talk to Tom McNeely. 

• Chuck and Shirley Denham     
5:30-6:30pm Sunday at the building. Studying the 
Andy Stanley series, 5 Things God Uses To Grow 
Your Faith. Also serving communion each week. 

• Tom and Brenda Hannigan     
5:30-7:30pm in their home. 
Studying The Bible Project. 

• Chris and Renee Morris       
5:00-7:00pm, See Chris or Renee for location. 
Studying The Bible Project. 

• Bill and Darlena Reynolds       
6:00-8:00pm Sunday in their home. 
Studying The Bible Project. 
 

Join a LifeGroup! They are open to everyone,  
feel free to try them all!  

 

 
 
 
 

Sara Henley  9/2 
Dee Moore  9/2 
Betsy Keene  9/3 
Tom Hannigan  9/5 
Ben Barber  9/9 
Jamie Wilkinson 9/9 
Lilly Wilkinson  9/9 
Libby Ballard  9/10 
Barbara Samples 9/12 
Josh Rogers  9/14 
Carrie Bush  9/15 
Tara Tackett  9/19 
Benyamin Terzic 9/21 
JoJo Stephenson 9/22 
Lynn Himelrick  9/24 
Pete Williams  9/25 
Mary Farley  9/29 
 
 

 
 
Steve & Barbara Samples 9/8 
Bob & Cindy Stewart  9/20 

 
Did I miss a special day? Contact office@kccofc.org 

Privileged To Serve LifeGroup Information 

• Linda Mullens, mother of Wendy Johnson 

• Max, the son of Dee Moore’s friend 

• Steve Fox, Elwood & Ruth Brown, John      
Gibson, Erica Wade, Myrna Parker, Ann Estep, 
Mary Spence, Renee Madsen, Peggy Bayes, 
Silvia Soza, Betty Dolin, Glenna Shafer, Vera 
Taylor, April Stewart, Doug Midkiff, Lanny 
Markland, Julie Farley, Alan Newhouse  

 
 
 

 
 
 

If you’ve fallen behind, no worries… start here and 
continue together! If you would like to have a printed 
schedule for the year, there are copies in the foyer.  
The scriptures to read this week: 
 

Date  Readings  Psalm 
9/4  Matt 23-24  92 
9/5  Matt 25-26  93 
9/6  Matt 27-28  94 
9/7  Mark 1-2  95 
9/8  Mark 3-4  96 
9/9  Mark 5-6  97 
9/10  Mark 7-8  98 
9/11  Mark 9-10  99 
9/12  Mark 11-12  100 
 

 
 

 
 If you would like to send Jacob a card of 
thanks and appreciation for his time with us this 
summer, his address is 3500 Liberty Street, 
Parkersburg, WV 26104.  
 
 
 

 
“A hundred years from now it will not matter what 
my bank account was, the sort of house I lived in,  
or the kind of car I drove... but the world may be 
different because I was important in the life of a 
child.” 

Forest E. Witcraft 

Attendance & Contribution 

Dates To Remember 

Wednesday Evening 

Remember In Prayer 

S EPTEMBER  4 ,  2018  

Read The Bible 

Service Opportunities 

Jacob Glaspell 

What Matters? 


